
Newsletter – WC 10th February 2025                              
Inspiring success through learning, community and faith.

                I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me 
             – Philippians 4:13

 

Th
e

 w
o

rd
s 

o
f 

Je
su

s:
 O

u
r 

C
h

ri
st

ia
n

 V
al

u
e 

th
is

 w
ee

k 
is

 F
A

IT
H

A massive St John’s well done to all 
our Silverdale Stars this week.

Curlews – Charlie C
For being so enthusiastic about school and being a 

super star!  Thank you, Charlie

 Bitterns – Charlie L
For being so brave at the gymnastics.  Those 

forward rolls were hard.  But you conquered it!

Harriers – Flynn
For making a big effort to stay focussed in class 

and improving the presentation of his work. 

Rock and Roll Supper Dance
Very excitingly, we have this now booked in 

the Gaskell Hall on 
Saturday 15th March – 7pm till 10pm.  
Tickets will go on sale after half term.  

Remember all proceeds will go towards the 
school playground equipment, and also (as 

we think even longer term), a school minibus.
It will be a lovely community event.

Millhead Dynamos Fundraiser
Millhead Dynamos U10s are raising money for 

CancerCare North Lancashire and South 
Cumbria.  Connor and Charlie’s dad, Baine, 

Paisley and Sienna’s dad, and Harry’s dad are all 
running the  55 mile Limestone round as a relay 
team. The QR code to sponsor them, is attached 

to this newsletter.  Please support this 
wonderful cause and get involved.  Their target 

is £1000!

Gymnastics
The year 3/4 Gymnastics at Dallam, was so much 
fun on Wednesday. Forward rolls, spring boards, 
vaults, team spirit… And a whole loada fun! The 

children were well behaved & enthusiastic 
throughout. Thank you to the students  at Dallam 

School for being so encouraging.

Mathletics

Wow!  What a brilliant week for new starters on 
Mathletics!  Well done to Patrick, Reuben, Henry 
and Robin.  Curlews class were the class with the 

most certificates this week.  

 

Coffee Morning
What a fabulous morning. We raised a massive 

£749.66. Amazing! Thanks to all that supported us 
in buying cakes, bric-a-brac & playing the games. 
Thanks to all the parents & school community for 

helping too. 

Love is…
In worship on Monday, 

Miss Sanderson spoke to 
the children about what 
Love is.  She shared that 

love isn’t cards or flowers 
(although they are nice!) 
it’s not a one off ‘festival’ 

that we celebrate on 
Valentine’s Day.  No, it’s 

what God says about 
love, and is ongoing, all 

the time…  Why not 
practise sharing some 
love these holidays?  

No one has ever seen God; but if we love one 
another, God lives in us and his love is made 

complete in us.  —1 John 4:12

Friday Thought

OFSTED
OPEN CONSULTATION: IMPROVING THE WAY 

OFSTED INSPECTS EDUCATION Ofsted are asking 
parents, carers, professionals and learners what 

they think about the proposals to improve 
education inspections and new report cards for 

providers. The consultation closes at 11.59pm on 
28 April 2025. Tell Ofsted what you think: 

https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/ofsted2025
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WC 24th February
25.02.25 – Starlings and Curlews trip to 
Greenlands Farm
25.02.25 - Running club, sewing club, knitting 
club start
26.02.25 – Full Governor meeting 17:00
26.02.25 – Miss Sanderson at HT Diocesan 
meeting
27.02.25 – Dance club starts

Please don’t forget to check the online 
calendar for future events

Frank Cottrell-Boyce
Current Waterstones Children's Laureate: 2024-26

Frank Cottrell-Boyce is a multi award 
winning children’s book author and 

screenwriter. Millions, his debut children's novel, 
won the prestigious CILIP Carnegie Medal.

Its Harriers’ class Blog this week.  Click here to 
see a day in the life of a Harrier!

Class Blog

Week 1  WC 24.02.25

Lunches

World Book Day
Our World Book Day celebrations will take 
place on Thursday 6th March 2025.  The 
children can come as their favourite book 

character.  No theme.  

Lancashire Family Hubs are holding a ‘School 
Readiness One Stop Shop’ to help parents and 
children get ready for starting school. If your 
child is starting school or nursery, this could be a 
great opportunity for you to discuss any concerns 
you may have with professionals as well as other 
parents and make sure that your child is ready to 
start school. Click here to find out more

Ready for September?

The children will be bringing home a copy of 
the programme for the Spring Horticultural 
show very soon, which will be on Saturday 

12th April.  There are lots of different 
categories they can enter, so if they are 

looking for a fun project over the holiday they 
could keep themselves busy making or 

planting something that has the chance of 
winning a prize in the show.  If you have never 
been to the show it is a lovely village tradition, 

which the children love to be part of with so 
many colourful crafts/plants on display and of 

course lots of homemade cake!

Spring Horticultural Show

Enrichment Clubs

For a copy of the enrichment 
club 

Your child should have brought information about 
enrichment clubs home, with them.  If you have not 

received it, please click here for a copy.

A huge ‘well done’ to Harriers this week.
 Curlews
 Bitterns
 Harriers
 Average school

Attendance

Art Day for Spring Show
We are having an Art Day on March 18th, and 

need a team.  All art work will be submitted into 
the Spring Horticultural Show.  If you can 

support, please get in touch with class teachers.  
Each class will be submitting entries into the 

show.  We want a range of media.  The theme is 
Morecambe Bay.  There are DEFINITELY some 
budding artists out there amongst you, and we 

need your help.

https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/noticeboard/calendar/
https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/noticeboard/calendar/
https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/2023/09/22/class-blogs/
chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https:/lancsyoungpeoplefamilyservice.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/school-readiness.pdf
http://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2025/02/Clubs-letter-2nd-Spring-Term-2025.pdf
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